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Our COO Steve Seguin, and attorney and Diversity Chair Hans 
Laforest, contributed to an article in the recent issue of the 
Oregon State Bar Bulletin. The article covers insight from law 
firm leaders around the NW on how they handle the business 
side of running a legal practice. Nice work everyone! 
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View the article here: OSB Bulletin September 2021
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